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Disclaimer 
The Information contained in this publication is based on knowledge and understanding at the time of writing 

However, because of advances in knowledge, users are remind of the need to ensure that the information upon which they rely is 

up to date and check currency of the information. 
Recognising that some of the information in this document is provided by third parties, rural youth, the responsibilities of the 

accuracy, currency, reliability and correctness of any information in the document provided by third parties. 
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A quiet word  From The 

Editor… 
 
 
Hi All, 
 
This month has seen the Agfest Committee hold 
their Annual General Meeting, congratulations 
to all who positions holders for 2014-2015. 
 
Northern region held State Ball at Bridport and 
from what I’ve heard it was a great night had by 
all, thanks to Northern Region for putting on a 
wonderful night. 
 
In this months edition you will see information 
about Top Teams, Young Farmer and reports 
from members who have been on study tours. 
 
Please remember that the newsletter deadline 

is the THIRD FRIDAY OF 
EVERY MONTH!!! 

Please endeavour to have all reports/photos /
adverts and anything else to me by this date. 
 
 
Until next time.. 
Deyarna Bowen 
editor@ruralyouth.com.au  
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From the President ...  

 
 
 

Hello 
 

I am excited to announce that Central Highlands RY has joined our Rural Youth family and look forward to 
seeing their members at future Rural Youth events. They will be based in the Ouse area and will cover the 
Great Lake, Bothwell and Melton Mowbray area. 
 

Congratulations and thank you for all your hard work to the outgoing Agfest Committee and welcome to the 
incoming Agfest Committee. I look forward to working with everyone to ensure a smooth running Agfest in 
2015. 
 

July saw Northern Region RY host our annual State Ball this year held at Bridport with a theme ‘Under the 
Sea’. Even though there were a small number of attendees everyone that was there had a fantastic evening 
and congratulations to the awardees of the evening. These recipients will be reported on later in the  
newsletter so I will not spoil it for people that haven’t seen the results yet. 
 

At the time of writing this report we are heading into the Region Young Farmer of the Year Competition and 
I look forward to congratulating the Top 15 in my next newsletter. 
 

The next Rural Youth Council meeting has been set for Friday 25th July at Longford, and then on the 12th 
September at Quercus Rural Youth. 
 

Upcoming events include the Young Farmer of the Year Competition final being held on the 13th September 
at Quercus, the Rural Roundup Competition and the Top Teams Competition will also be held on the same 
day. Information on both of these events can be seen in this edition of the newsletter. 
 

If you have any questions about anything Rural Youth, please contact me on 0409 316 158. 
 

Until next month, take care! 
Simone 

 

LEADERSHIP & TRAINING 

 
Rural Youth focuses on leadership and training, 

 upskilling and offering opportunities to our members! 
 

We want to know from YOU what training or leadership opportunities  
you would like us to investigate in hope to run for you to participate in… 

 
Defensive Driving, Quad Bike, Firearms Licence, Graphic Design Course, Social Media,  

Leadership & Development Weekend, Elevated Work Platform, Excavator, and First Aid.  
If you are interested in any of the above listed opportunities  

OR would like to suggest a different course please do so by contacting  

Kate Coad, Leadership & Training Director, 

 phone/text 0409 295 158 or email anthony.katiecoad@bigpond.com  

mailto:anthony.katiecoad@bigpond.com
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Agfest Chairman Report 
Hi all, 
 
Last Friday evening was the Rural Youth / Agfest sponsors’ event held at the Tram Bar with a total of about 
15 people attending, great to meet some of our sponsors in a casual setting.  Following this was the after 
Agfest exhibitors meeting where exhibitors could tell us what worked and what didn’t for them on their site 
this year.  There are a few items to take to brainstorming to discuss further. 
 
Also at the exhibitors meeting I had the honour of presenting our Official Agfest Charity - Life Without  
Barriers (LWB) for 2014 a cheque for $3,000, they nearly hit the roof with excitement when I announced 
this. LWB said that they are going to use the funds to put towards an upcoming project that was waiting to 
be finalised, just waiting on the cash, which they now have. 
 
That same evening was the Agfest Annual meeting where nearly every position was voted for which means 
that there are some very keen people out there ready to take on roles.  The executive was voted in as listed 
below and will meet shortly to allocate positions, so if you haven’t yet please get your self-nomination form 
in to head office ASAP or you may miss out. 

Chair – Amanda Bayles 
Vice Chair – Brad Lindsay 

Exhibitors – Carlee Lee 
Operations – Derryn Badcock 

Treasurer – Nerinda McConnon 
Imm Past – Kylie Burns 

Exec – Keith Lee 
Exec – Tracey Badcock 
Exec – Chenae Simpson 

State President – Simone Hayers 
Property Chair – Angus Verhay 

 
So as I start my third time as your Agfest chair I am very excited for the coming year, lots of great people 
with great ideas, I hope that you are a part of it, I am really looking forward to it. 
 
I hope to see you at brainstorming on the 22nd-24th of August, RSVP in to the office ASAP please. 
Again my phone is on so if you have something to ask please call, 0418 391 898. 
 
Cheers 
Amanda 

Advanced Leadership Program Scholarship 
 

Backed by a consortium of educational bodies and industry experts, the Advanced Leadership Program (ALP) 
is part of a national initiative to increase Australia’s pool of executive level female leaders. Over a 12-month 
development journey ALP students accelerate their development as leaders and become part of an exclusive 
cohort of exceptional Australian women.  
 
As part of an ongoing commitment to ensure that the ALP is accessible to women in the Agriculture sector, a 
limited number of $11,000 scholarships remain available to individuals enrolling in the program prior to  
September 3. 

For more information contact Head Office for the full email 
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PRIVATE HEALTH INSURANCE REBATE 
 

Have you claimed your Private Health Insurance rebate yet?? 

 

If you are a financial Rural Youth member, you may claim a rebate  on the cost of  

your Private Health Insurance.  

All you need to do is send a copy of the form that your fund sends to you at the end of the financial year to 

admin@ruralyouth.com.au and   

Rural Youth will send you a 5%* rebate.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Lukes Health have advised that they will provide Rural Youth members with a 2.5% discount** 

on the cost of your health cover, on presentation of a current Rural Youth membership card.  

Visit www.stlukes.com.au or contact them on 1300 651 988 for more information. 

 

* If you have not been a financial member for the full 12 months then you rebate will be pro rata. 

** Discount does not apply to the lowest ancillary cover 

2014 Calender of Events 

 
 AUGUST 

 15th  Property Management AGM 

 22nd  RAC Meeting @ Head Office, Launceston 7:30pm 

` 22nd– 24th  Agfest Brainstorming 

 

  

 SEPTEMBER 

 12th  State Council Meeting @ Quercus Rural Youth Park, Carrick 8:00pm 

 13th   Yong Farmer of the Year Competition Finals 

   Young Farmer Dinner and  Presentation 

   Top Teams   

   Rural Round Up 

  

 OCTOBER 
 24th  RAC Meeting @ Head Office, Launceston 7:30pm 

 

   

http://www.stlukes.com.au
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Study Tour Report 

Owen Woolley Canada  

 
Hello All   
 
I hope the winter back home is being nice to you all, the weather here is quite enjoyable at the 
moment averaging 30 degrees of a day and a thunderstorm of an evening due the humidity of a 
day.  Things in Canada have been very busy, finding the time to sleep and write reports has 
been rather difficult.    
 
Over the past 6 weeks I have seen many different farming operations from dairies through to 
cash cropping enterprises, the scale of the operations is hard to believe. Nearly everywhere you 
look ground has been worked to plant crops consisting of corn, soy beans and wheat.   
Predominantly farmers store everything in silos or bunkers for their own use on the farm.   
 
Another highly popular method is growing to supply local co-ops, our equivalent of Roberts or 
Elders.  Co-ops then store the product and sell back to farmers who don’t have the ability to 
grow their own feed or don’t have enough storage for their requirements.  The other option for 
those that do have the room to store larger quantities of product, they have the possibility to 
supply feed mills or grain elevators.  The farmer will harvest and dry the product down to 15% 
moisture content then store in silos, or depending on their contractor, cart the product straight 
to port for shipping.   If they are to supply a feed mill, the mill will tell them how many tons 
they require and when, the farmer will then have the feed picked up or transport it there  
themselves.   Once at the mill it is mixed with other products to produce the feed for which  
ever industry they supply, whether it be pigs, chickens, turkeys, dairy or cattle.   
 
The biggest tour we have been on so far was to Stantons Brothers Dairy, a 2,500 head  
operation, milking 750 head in a double 36 parlour, milking 3 times a day.   They produce 
25,000 litres of milk a day, with a holding capacity of 65,000 litres on site and room to install 
another 32,500 litre tank in preparation for further expansion. The dairy has the ability to hold 
up to 4,000 head, consisting of five cow and heifer barns, one barn for the milking parlour and  
another barn for calves.  As well as running a successful dairy, the Stantons have one of the  
biggest and most trusted names for semen and breading cows in North America and across the 
globe.   With four cows and their heifers in the herd being rated as number one and two for 
Holstein cattle in the world, those heifers have an average price tag of around $400,000 purely 
for the genomics and breading figures.   
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Study Tour Report 

Owen Woolley Canada Continued.. 
 
When planning the barns, (the new barns were built in 2010), the owners invested a lot of time 
and effort in trying to get them as energy efficient and environmentally friendly as possible.  All 
the waste from the barn goes into enclosed storage tanks where the methane gas is collected, 
stored and burnt running a turbine and producing power to be used in the barns.  Once the 
waste slurry has settled in the slurry tanks, it is then cleaned and filtered, then used up to 8 
times to wash the barn and parlour.   The solid waste material that is separated from the water 
waste, is washed and dried with the drier powered by methane gas from the storage pit. Once 
the solids are clean and dry, they are used in the barns for bedding for the cattle.   Experiments 
are being undertaken at the moment on their slurry tanks, trying to get a microalgae growing 
on the top of the tank.   At a certain stage the algae will be scrapped off, and during this  
process it produces CO2 gas which is burnt in the gas turbine, again producing power for the 
barn.  Once the algae is harvested, some process takes place and converts the algae into oil, 
which is used on the farm in bio-diesel for tractors and so on.  Hexane gas is produced from the 
distillation produce of the algea which is then collected and sold on to distributors.    
 
That is a bit it from Canada for the time being, I am currently on my way to Ottawa to start my 
trip back towards Toronto after going fro  the America border, all the way up to Tobermory, 
Sunridge and all the way down to Niagara Falls.  Until next time….. 
 
 
Owen Woolley   
2014 Exchangee to Canada 
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RURAL YOUTH STUDY TOURS 2014 

 
Rural Youth Tasmania is full of opportunities, forming the foundation for many young Tasmanians 
launching into life and adventure. July has covered just that with the exciting announcement of 
which members are  recipients of Rural Youth Study Tours this weekend at the formal event for the 
year, Rural Youth State Ball. State Ball is a formal event, much like a leavers dinner, and just as  
exciting as one! The public  normally see Rural Youth members in hi vis vest, jeans and boots at  
Agfest Field Days, for this event it means for many, a trip to the hairdresser for styling, dress  
shopping or planning for a few weeks, even months, and replacing those boots for heels! This year  
hosted at Bridport Resort, organised by the Northern Region Rural Youth members. Announced at 
this prestigious evening are those members that have been awarded Study Tours. 
On Saturday 5th July the selection day was held, members had to submit entry prior to this, along 
with a letter highlighting their study tour of choice, and why Rural Youth Tasmania should consider 
investing into the member and awarding them this opportunity. 
 
Study Tours available for 2014/15 selection are; Rotary Youth Leadership Camp held in Tasmania,  
Self-nominated Study Tour to partake in a training course, conference or experience that would 
benefit the member, sponsored by Betta Milk the Young Endeavour scholarship, which is open for 
members under the age of 23, and International study tours to United Kingdom, Sweden,  
Switzerland and Norway. The United Kingdom Study Tour is sponsored by Davies Brothers Limited. 
 
Applicants; Prue Dennis 23yrs of Cressy, Alex White 20yrs of Richmond, Tobias TenBensel 20yrs of 
Howden, Richard Allwright, 22yrs of Nicholls Rivulet, and Andrea White, 16yrs of Melton Mowbray 
each went through the process of interviews, 40 question quiz based on knowledge of Rural Youth, 
Tasmania and general knowledge, demonstration to an audience (public speaking and presentation 
skills), report writing based on a tour of Boags Brewery. The Demonstrations, always an interesting 
part of this day for all, saw us watching a 10 minute presentation on knot tying, car racing, bull 
fighting with a barrel, equine nutrition and how to make a heat source for camping. 
 
It is exciting to announce the 2014 Study Tours were awarded to; 
United Kingdom    Prue Dennis 
Young Endeavour    Richard Allwright 
      Tobias TenBensel 
Self-nominated    Alex White (Mallahide Shearing School) 
Rotary Youth Leadership Camp  Andrea White 
 
Thank you to judges Cassandra Hall and Nathan Richardson. 
Kind Regards 
 

Kate Coad 
Study Tours Director 
RURAL YOUTH TASMANIA 
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ALEX WHITE 

Self Nominated  

Study Tour Recipient 

PRUE DENNIS 

United Kingdom  

Study Tour Recipient 
TOBIAS TENBENSEL 

Young Endeavour 

Study Tour Recipient 

RICHARD ALLWRIGHT 
Young Endeavour 

Study Tour Recipient 

ANDREA WHITE 

Rotary Youth Leadership Camp 

Study Tour Recipient 
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Rural Youth: A Launch Pad For Life           Page  11

September 2014 
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Study Tour Report 

Melinda Hyland United Kingdom  
 

Hi everyone, 
 
I have just finished reading through ‘The Scottish Farmer’ as grey clouds pass through the sky 
above and moisture begins to fall down.  I am now in the middle of my third week in the United 
Kingdom.  Time is flying by! 
 
After flying into Birmingham, England I spent my first week in the county of Staffordshire.  This 
is where Katie Pollock was from.  My host lived by herself in a small village.  As she was working 
for most of the week, I spent time with different club members exploring the county.  This  
included walking through Trentham Gardens (an Italian inspired garden), decorating my own 
plate at the Emma Bridgewater pottery factory, spending time at the Young Farmer county 
office and visiting the smallest pub in Staffordshire which is owned by the family of a Young 
Farmer member.  The pub was literally the size of a small lounge room and was filled with 
 locals.  My time in Staffordshire also included a day at Rockingham Castle in Leicestershire at 
the AGM for the County Land and Business Association (my host’s employer).  Local lords and 
ladies and farmers dressed in tweed and wellies attended the day to hear and share views of 
the county, have a 2 course meal followed by a tour of the castle and estate.  The Staffordshire 
show was also on during my week here.  This was like AGFEST on a much smaller scale and  
included cattle and sheep showing, horse jumping and a clydesdale parade.  Young Farmer 
clubs from the county all entered in the annual float competition which were decorated to the 
theme of board games.  This parade of floats is viewed quite high from the general public with 
some patrons commenting they only come to the show to see the Young Farmers floats and 
their water fight.  The water fight takes place in the main show ring and begins after a key word 
has been used in the announcer’s speech.  Buckets upon buckets of water were tipped over 
participants which amused patrons immensely. 
 
My second week in the U.K. was spent in Yorkshire, England.  I stayed with a family on a small 
dairy farm which milked 60 very quiet cows.  The week started off on a social note with ‘Wetter 
the Better’.  This involved many water relays and events and getting as wet as possible.  Other 
social events included a car treasure hunt, a Young Farmer barbeque and a country supply 
stores community birthday.  I also visited the Wensleydale cheese factory (the same cheese 
mentioned in Wallace and Gromit).  Even though I did not grow up on a dairy farm, I found it 
interesting when we visited a dairy that used two milking robots.  The robots run continually 
and it was up to the individual cow when she wanted to get milked.  Some cows can be milked 
up to 5 times in a 24 hour period.  The farmer however has a system in place to make sure no 
cows are left unmilked. 
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Study Tour Report 

Melinda Hyland United Kingdom Continued ... 
 
I left Yorkshire on the train and headed to Edinburgh, Scotland.  It was here I met the other 
10 exchangees.  We all stayed in a backpackers for 3 nights.  Our days in Edinburgh were 
seen as a bonding time as we got to know each other.  We attended a dinner that  
welcomed us to Scotland and were joined by different chair people from a range of rural 
sectors, Young Farmer committee members and past and current Scottish exchangees.   It 
was a fantastic dinner followed by entertainment in the form of listening to accordion  
music and learning traditional Scottish dances.  A great night was enjoyed by all. 
This week all the exchangees have been with their host families however we have been 
involved in group activities daily.  Activities have included club barbeques, dodge ball  
competition and dance, collecting money in the parade for Linamar’s and visiting an old 
cotton mill.  The clubs have been very busy this week working on their entries for the Royal 
Highland Show which will be held at the end of the week.  I am looking forward to this.  All 
the exchangee’s have received a map and visited the site last week, getting a feel for the 
size of the show.  It will be interesting to see how it compares to AGFEST. 
Good luck to all of you who are applying to go on exchange next year! 
 

Mel 
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If you are interested in any Southern Region activities please contact our President Dale Hayers on 0438 185 
185. 

 
 

North Motton Report 
Hi guys and girls, 
 
We had our first fundraising BBQ for 2014 on the 6th of July, it was a very successful day with raising more 
than some of us expected! We are now looking into other places that allow fundraising BBQs. 
With the money that we raise from these BBQs we are looking at possibly organising a state event to  
hopefully be continued for years to come if it is successful. 
 
Upcoming important dates for North Motton in 2014: 
August 
5th – Next meeting @ Penguin Pub 
14th – North West Region meeting @ Wynyard 
15th – Team building weekend at Blythe Park 
September  
2nd – Next meeting (location to be announced) 
13th – Young Farmer Dinner 
We wish everyone going in Young Famer this year the best of luck and hope to see you at the Young Famer 
Dinner. 
 
Cheers 
North Motton Rural Youth 

North West Region Report 
Hi everyone, 
 
Well what a busy last couple of months it has been! Organising the Young Farmer Dinner for 2014 is almost 
finished and we are looking forward to an awesome night! 
 
We would like to congratulate all the people who received a position at the Agfest Annual Meeting, it was 
good to see people putting their hands up left right and centre and also to see some self-nominations. We are 
all very excited for Agfest 2015! 
 
Our last region meeting was on the 10th of July at the Rocky Cape Tavern, it was SO good to see so many 
people turn up to a North West Region meeting. We gathered many ideas for different region and state  
activities we can do. We look forward to sharing them all with you at a later date. 
 
Our next region meeting is on the 14th of August in Wynyard, hope to see a few new faces! 
 
Cheers 
North West Region 
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Southern Region Report 
Hi Everyone 
 

Long time, no update! 
 

Southern Region RY is excited to welcome Central Highlands RY to our Region! We are helping out the club 
anyway we can and look forward to seeing them at Region events in the future. 
 
We held our annual region bowling competition on Tuesday 15 July at the AMF Moonah Bowling Centre.  
Congratulations to Kingborough Huon and Central Highlands for turning up to the bowling competition for 
2014 along with a couple of extras! 
 
The winners were: 
1st – Kingborough Huon RY (with an average of 90.46) 
2nd – Central Highlands RY (with an average of 72.25) 
 
Highest Individual Score: 
Game 1 – Tobias tenBensel - 117 
Game 2 – Mikey Pearson - 128 
 
Highest Individual Average 
Tobias tenBensel – 112 
 
Fastest Bowl Speed: 
Alex White & Anthony Franklin – 40.9 km/hr 
 
We held our Young Farmer of the Year Competition Region Run Off at the Hobart Showgrounds on Sunday 20 
July and we look forward to congratulating our region top five in the next newsletter! 
 
We had lots of members attend State Ball at Bridport and thank our friends at Northern Region RY for  
organising a great event. 
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Central Highlands Report 
 

This month we seen some of our members attending the Study Tour selection day then they attended State 
Ball and our Secretary, Andrea White was lucky enough to receive the RYLA award which will see her going to 
Ulverstone for a week.  

We then proceeded on to attend the Southern Region Bowling  and were awarded 2nd and Anthony got equal 
fastest ball. This month has been full on. 

We have made a decision to postpone our weekend at Fonthill until further notice. 

 

Cheers, 

Central Highlands 

 

P.S Anthony and Andrea are deeply sorry for the fake engagement that was announced last month 

Kingbrough - Huon Report 

 
Kingborough Huon Rural Youth members have been busy in the last few months. 
 

We had roughly eight members attend State Ball at Bridport, from all reports (and pictures) everyone had a 
great night dancing the night away. We would like to thank those who organised the event! 
 

We would like to congratulate our members – Alex White, Richard Allwright and Tobias tenBensel on being 
awarded a Study Tour for 2015. You have done our club proud! We look forward to hearing about your  
travels!! 
 

Our members have been discussing entering a team into the MS Mud Dash Extreme to be held in November. 
If you are interested in joining our team contact Kaysie Lade or join our ‘group’ on Facebook. 
 

We are slowly progressing the work on the animal nursery upgrade that we commenced after the Huon Show 
in 2013. We have now cleared the nursery ready for the installation of new pens in the coming weeks in  
preparation for the Huon Show in 2014. 
 

We had lots of our members turn up to the Southern Region bowling competition and are pleased to  
announce that we won the competition for 2014! We had a great night and have been talking about going 
bowling or to Intencity (arcade games) in the coming weeks. 
 

At our next meeting we are hoping to set a date to go 4wding with our friends involved in Rural Youth and 
those outside the organisation. We will be letting everyone know when we have a date set. 
 

Until next month, remember to ‘get a boot out of life’! 
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THANKYOU TO ALL OUR RURAL YOUTH 

 

 AND AGFEST SPONSORS 2014 
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Rural Round Up 
Hi Everyone! 
Rural Round up is back for 2014! It is the time of year to show everyone what YOU can do, whether this is 
baking a cake, taking a photo or making something special. If you are a financial member, why not give it a go! 
 

Entries close at 10am on 13th September in the Function Centre at Quercus Rural Youth Park 
Items can be left at head office by close of business on Friday 12th September 
All photos MUST be mounted on black cardboard or backing paper (border not exceeding 4cm) with name 

of exhibitor, class and category it is to be entered in, on the back. 
All other entries must specify the class and category of the submission, and be accompanied with a sepa-

rate removable name label for judging. 
If leaving items at head office please do so with a removable label. 

 

Section 1- Photography 
Limit of 10 photos per category 

Classes 
 a. Colour 
 b. Black and white 
 c. Enlargement/ panoramic 
 d. Photo shopped 
 

Categories 
1. Rural Youth/ Agfest- depicting any rural youth or Agfest activity 
2. Waterscape-waterfalls, rivers, ponds etc.. 
3. Rural Scene- farming activity, rural landscape 
4. Landscape- any other scene not including waterscape or rural scene. 
5. Portrait- adult, child or group 
6. Animal study 
7. Building study- buildings, bridges etc.. 
8. Floral/ garden study 
9. Study tour- A set of 6 photos that represents your RY trip 
10. Social scene- weddings, parties etc.. 
11. Action Shot 

 

Section 2- Cooking 
 Cake -supplied recipe 
 Biscuits, (4)- supplied recipe 
 Truffles 
 Packet Cake mix 
 Slice (4)- own recipe 
 Decorated cup cakes(4) 
 

Section 3- Craft 
Handmade craft 
Scrapbooking- 1 page 
Scrapbooking- double page 
Handmade Toy 
Flower arrangement-fresh 
Flower arrangement- artificial 
Christmas decoration 
Teddy Bear 
Drawing- Landscape 
Drawing- portrait 
Drawing- other 
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Rural Round Up Continued... 
 
 
Section 4- Needle work, Patchwork 

Hand embroidery 
Counted cross stich 
Long stich 
Knitted Scarf (hand knitted) 
Knitting any article (Hand knitted) 
Appliqued article- no wall hangings 
Patchwork - no wall hangings 
Wall hanging (pathwork or applique) 
Cushion 
Quilt 
Article of clothing 

 

Section 5- Handiwork 
Leatherwork 
Woodwork 
Metal work 
Pottery 
Model 

 

Section 6- Just for fun 
Animal made from fruit and vegetables 
Thrift article- something made out of recycled items 
Best polished boot 
Best packed lunch 

 

Section 7- CWA handcrafts (These items must not be entered in any other classes) 
 

2 items of handcrafts 
1 item of cooking 
1 item of own choice (either cooking or craft) 

 

Section 8- Club Handcrafts (These items must not be entered in any other class and 

must be entered by 3 or more club members) 
2 items of handcrafts 
2 items of cooking 

 

Need More Information? 
Any questions please contact Rural Round Up Coordinator, Phillipa Green on 0417 369 691. 
REMINDER: Entries close on Saturday morning of the Young Farmer of the Year Final by 10am. 
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The month that was ... 


